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Peter Alberg (adpce.ad)

From: Miller-Rice, Rebecca <miller-ricer@blr.arkansas.gov>
Sent: Friday, June 20, 2025 11:45 AM
To: Peter Alberg (adpce.ad)
Cc: Kesia Morrison; Michael McAlister (adpce.ad); Basil  Hicks (adpce.ad)
Subject: RE: Final Filing of Rule- APC&EC Rule 2

I received them.  Thank you! 
 

Rebecca Miller-Rice 
Administrator | Administrative Rules Review Section 
Bureau of LegislaƟve Research 
Legal Division 
One Capitol Mall, 5th Floor 
LiƩle Rock, Arkansas 72201 
miller-ricer@blr.arkansas.gov 
Phone: 501.537.9192 
 
From: Peter Alberg (adpce.ad) <Peter.Alberg@arkansas.gov>  
Sent: Friday, June 20, 2025 10:43 AM 
To: Miller-Rice, Rebecca <miller-ricer@blr.arkansas.gov> 
Cc: Kesia Morrison <Kesia.Morrison@arkansas.gov>; Michael McAlister (adpce.ad) <Michael.McAlister@arkansas.gov>; 
Basil Hicks (adpce.ad) <Basil.Hicks@arkansas.gov> 
Subject: Final Filing of Rule- APC&EC Rule 2 
 
Ms. Miller-Rice: 
 
The Legislative Council has now approved the amendments to APC&EC Part 21 (Rule 2) “Rule Establishing Water 
Quality Standards for Surface Waters in the State of Arkansas.” The purpose of this communication is to file the 
final rule with the Bureau of Legislative Research. To eƯectuate this final rule filing, I uploaded the following 
documents into the file you provided by email dated June 18, 2025: 
 
    -Final Version of Rule 2; and  
    -Minute Order No. 25-06 of the Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission, where the amendments to 
Rule 2 were approved. 
 
This rule was reviewed and approved by the Administrative Rules Subcommittee on June 19, 2025, and the 
Legislative Council took no further action when it approved the report of the Administrative Rules Subcommittee 
on June 20, 2025.   
 
Once you have received this email and confirmed that you have the above-referenced documents, please send me 
an email acknowledging receipt of the attachments referenced above. If there is anything else that you need, 
please let me know.   
 
Thank you very much. 
 
 
Peter Alberg | Energy & Environment Program Supervisor/Expert 
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Energy & Environment | Office of the Chief Counsel 
5301 Northshore Drive | North Little Rock, AR 72118 
t: 501.335.7025 | e: Peter.Alberg@arkansas.gov 

 
 

The Bureau of Legislative Research is a nonpartisan legislative agency. Arkansas Code § 7-1-103 prohibits the use of this 
e-mail and any files transmitted with it to be used for political purposes, including without limitation political advertising, 
fundraising, or campaigning.  
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail, including any attachments, contains information from the Arkansas Bureau of 
Legislative Research, which may be confidential or privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the 
individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution 
or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender 
immediately by a "reply to sender only" message and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, 
including attachments.  


